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A FACULTY PUBLICATION

This newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to the
faculty at Clayton Junior College. The newsletter which contains a calen-
dar of events is published weekly by the Depariment of Public Information.
Igssue date is Friday and material must be submitted to the Dean's office
by the 'Jednesday noon preceding publication. We invite you to submit news
and also to offer suggestions as to contents. All information should be
in writing.

973 STUDENTS ARE REGISTERED AS OF CCTOBER 1

Regigtration figures have been released by lMiss Nancy Cross, Director
of Admissions. At the end of llednesday, October 1, 973 students had com-
pleted registration procedures. Registration continues throuzh today.
Final registration figures will be in the next newsletter.

BOARD CF REGENTS ACTIONS ANNCUNCED

At its 3September 10 meeting, the Board of Rescents approved the follow-
ing:

1) An associate in Arts and Associate in Science degrees with two-
year programs of study leading to baccalaureate degrees in the arts, hu-
manities, sciences, mathematics, social sciences, teacher education, busi~
ness administration, and pre-professional areas; and two-year career
procrams in nursing and secretarial studies at Clayton Junior College,
effective Fall Quarter, 1969;

2) Authorized the appointment of Stanley Seburn Jones as Dean of
Students at Clayton Junior College, effective Auzust 25, 1969;

3) Authorized the appointment of Mrs. Irene A, Sprague as Instruc-
tor and Head of the Department of Nurging at Clayton Junior College, ef=~
fective Ausust 12, 1969%;

4) Authorized Clayton Junior College to install a student service
fee effective Fall Quarter, 1969,

STUDENT HANDBOCKS ARE OUT

Student Handbooks have been published and are being distributed to
the student body today. T‘acult:y members should have received the hand-
book Thursday. If vou didn't. contact the Dean of Students office.



CLAYTON JUNIOR CCLLEGE PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

President Harry S. Downs was in Ilew York City this week addressing
a conference on '"Developing Nursing Programs in Institutions of Higher
Education.

Faculty members David Vatts and Stephen Edwards are slated to address
the Jonesboro Junior Women's Club on llonday, October 6, at the Bank of
Jonesboro. Subject for the two speakers will be Red China and the United
Nations,

Clayton Junior College has been in the news, too. Thanks to Jim
ood, Editor of the Clayton County Journal for his editorial, "Clayton
Junior College Becomes Part of Cur Life,” and "Our Collece is Open!"
Editor Wood deserves congratulations for the coverage hlS paper cave
the college's opening in a l4-page supplement which was distributed gratis
on the campus - 1,300 copies, If you did not receive a copy of the
supplement and would like one, stop by the Public Information office.

Hancy %. Cross, Director of Admissions, has been attendingz 196°
Collece light Programs at hish schools in the Atlanta area. ZEnding her
tour on Cctober 23, iliss Cross will have attended over a dozen programs.
She is talkingz with hizh school seniors at the programs and discussing
the advisability of their attending Clayton Junior Collene.

ATNUAL JUITIOR COLLEGE LEETING SET

Announcement from Dr. Louis C. Alderman, Jr., President, liiddle
Georgia College, Cochran, is that the annual meeting of the Georgia
Association of Junior Colleses is set for Octobexr 17-18 at his college.

Registration will bezin at 10 a.m. Friday, Cct. 17, with the first
seneral session to bezin at 1 p.m. Dr. Alderman advises that the ex-
ecutive committee has arranged a timely procram around the theme "A
Realigtic Reach for Excellence in the Junior College." A detailed pro=-
granm will be available soon.

ALLTANCE THEATRE CCHIPALY OFFERS DISCOUNT TICKETS

The Alliance Theatre Company, member of the Atlanta Arts Alliance,
has a special student discount rate subscription being ofiered for the
1969-70 season. Area college students, for the first time, will be
able to enjoy the full prozram of seven major productions for a price
of less than $1.50 per show. VWhy not pass the word alonz to students
that information is available £rom the Dean of Students office.

WATCH FOR SYSTZI{ SUITIARY

A monthly publication of the University System of Georgia, The
System Summary, will be sent to you beginning with the next issue. The
Surma*yv containe news of the 26 ing+itrutions within rhe INivereirv Svae



CAIMPUS PARKING
This reminder on campus parking: Pazk perpendicular to the curb or

park toward the middle of the larze lots which accommodate four rows of
cars. Lock your caz.

NEXT VEEX

Information will be given in the newsletter next week on what the
Clayton County Chamber of Commerce is planning for faculty members.

CALEITDAR OF EVENTS

Friday, Cct. 3

noon to 10 p.m, The High luseum of Art Antiques Show at the ller-
chandise lMart,

The University System of Georgia Advisory Com=
mittee meeting at the Board of Regents' office.

Sunday, Oct. 5

3 p.n. Free concert by the Atlanta Brass Quintet at the
Peachtree Street entrance to the High ilugseum of
Art, celebrating the first anniversary of the
dedication of the Atlanta ilemorial Arts Center.

Tuesday, Oct., 7

7 a.m. to 7 p.m. If you live in Atlanta and are eligible ~ VOTE.
Today is Zlection Day!

Jednesday, Oct. 8

Daylong The Board of Regzents, University System of Georgia,
meets today.



Volume 1, No. 2 CLAYTON JUNIOR COLLEGE October 10, 1969

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL NEWSLETTER

The newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to the
faculty at Clayton Junior College. Containing a calendar of events, the
newsletter is published weekly by the Department of Public Information.
Issue date is Friday and material must be submitted to your divisional
secretary or Dean Daniel's office by the Wednesday noon preceding publi-
cation. You are invited to submit news. All information should be in
writing,

ADULT EDUCATION CLASSES BEGIN OCTOBER 20

Clayton Junior College is not just for the kids! Eleven short-tem,
non-credit evening programs for career and personal improvement are being
offered by the college for adults, beginning Monday, October 20.

Bob Winn, Director of Community Services, announced the offerings
this week. Courses are : Basic Interior Design for the Home, Reading
Improvement, Basic Art Instruction for Adults, Basic Art Instruction for
Children, Principles of Personal Investment, Great Literature Discussion
Series ~ Ancient Folklore and Mythology, Beginning German, Conversational,
Health Aid until the Doctor Comes, Beginning Typing, Beginning Shorthand,
and A Seminar in Effectiveness for First Line Management.

If you didn't get course descriptions, stop by the Community Services
office for a copy.

NEWS FROM THE DEAN'S OFFICE

Dean Daniel requests that all faculty members remind students that
there is to be NO SMOKING in classrooms ~ only in the hallways of the
Classroom Building.

Dr. Daniel requests that no faculty member make a change in class
meeting time or location without prior approval of the divisional chairman.

300 STUDENTS PARTICIPATE IN WEDNESDAY NIGHT ACTIVITIES

Over 300 students came to the campus Wednesday evening for a cake
race, Volkswagen race, balloon stomp and dance. Dean Jones reports that
geveral lady professors baked cakes, Woody Norman coordinated the events,
Terry Vacalis photographed activites, and Dr. Downs welcomed students.




PROGRAM RELEASED FOR ANNUAL JUNIOR COLLEGE MEET

The annual meeting of the Georgia Association of Junior Colleges
slated for October 17-18 at Middle Georgia College, Cochran, will have
several distinguished guest speakers,

Dr. Ernest Stockton, President of Cumberland College, Lebanon,
Tennessee, and Regional Coordinator for Title III, AAJC, will speak on
Friday, October 17, at the first general session. Dr. Stockton will dis-
cuss "A Realistic Reach for Excellence in Junior College Teaching",

A panel discussion on the same subject during the afternoon will
feature: Dr. George L. Simpson, Jr., Chancellor of the University System
of Georgia; Mr, Selden Menefee, Director of Program with Developing In-
stitutions, AAJC, Washington, D.C.; Dr. Lee Henderson, Assistant State
Superintendent and Director of Junior Colleges for the State of Florida;
and Dr. Ambrose Garner, Assistant President and Director of the North
Campus, Miami-Dade Junior College, Miami, Florida.

A banquet will be held at 7:30 p.m. Friday and the featured speaker
will be Chaplain Samuel A. Banks, Senior Chaplain at J. Hillis Miller
Health Center, University of Florida and Assistant Professor of Psychiatry
and Religion at the College of Medicine, University of Florida., He will
speak on '""Celebration in a Graveyard".

Panel discussions will continue on Saturday with participants:
Mr., Dallas Tarkenton, Registrar and Director of Admissions, Oxford College
of Emory University; and Mr, George Hinton, Director of Public Informa~
tion, Middle Georgia College.

CLAYTOM JUNIOR COLLEGE PECPLE IN THE NEWS

The Seventh Annual Governor's Conference on Education, October 8-9,
at the Sheraton Biltmore in Atlanta was attended by three Clayton Junior
College students: Wanda Thomason, Butch Phillips, and Dianne Anderson.
Dean Dzniel attended several sessions of the conference also. Conference
theme was '""Our Children Cannot Wait,..Achieving an Adequate Program of
Education for the '70's",

Kenneth Roberts, Puvchasing Assistant, attended a state~wide seminar
at the University of Georgia this past week. The seminar was designed
for procurement officers of Georgia state government,

Jim Robertson, Comptroller, and Dean Leonard Daniel attended the
University System of Georgia Advisory Committee on Friday, Octobexr 3, at
the Board of Regents office.

Miss Samra Hicks, Counselor, will attend a state meeting of financial
aid officers Monday, October 13, at Macon Junior College.




LIBRARY SCHEDULED TO OPEN THIS WEEK

Final inspection of the library is scheduled for Monday and on
Tuesday the move into the building will begin., Dr. Harry Downs
announced that the library will open to faculty and students later in
the week.

YOU'RE INVITED

Today, as part of the observance of National Newspaper Week, the
Clayton County Journal and the Forest Park Free Press will have an open
house from 2 to 5 p.m. at the newspapers' new offices and printing
plant at 138 Church Street in Jonesboro. If you have time, stop by and
meet the people who produce this county's newspapers.

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Winn are planning to host a cookout for faculty
members and their families on November 3, at their Stockbridge, Georgia
farm, Details will be announced.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Sunday, October 12

23805 pams Opening of the exhibition, Antique Chinese Jade,
at the McBurney Decorative Arts Gallevy, High
Museum of Art.

Monday, October 13

Final ingpection of the library.

State-wide meeting of Financial Aid officers at
Macon Junior College

Tuesday, October 14

Move beging into the library.
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BOARD OF REGENTS APPROVES LIBRARIAN FOR COLLEGE

At its October 8 meeting in Atlanta, the Board of Regents authorized
the appointment of Dr. Marsaret E. Newhard as Librarian with the rank of

Assistant Professor at Clayton Junior College, effective September 15,
1969,

Before joining the Clayton Junior College faculty, Dr. Newhard was
a librarian and Spanish instructor at the University of North Carolina.
Dr. Newhard was graduated from Shorter College, Rome, Ga., with a Bachelor
of Arts degreec in French. She received the Master of Arts degree in
French and the Doctor of Philosophy degree in Spanish from the Univer=
sity of North Carolina, In 1969, Dr. Newhard received the Master of
Library Science degree from the University of North Carolina.

In 1958, Dr. Newhard was awarded a fellowship to teach English at
the Colombo Americano at Bogota, Colombia. 1In 1956, she received a fellow-
ship from the South Fellowships Funds. She is a member of the Georgia
Library Association, the American Library Association, and the South Atlan-
tic Modern Language Association.

FACULTY MEMBERS ATTEND JUNIOR COLLEGE MEETING

Attending the Oct. 17-18 annual meeting of the Georgia Association
of Junior Colleges at Middle Georgia College, Cochran, are: Julian E,
Bolton, Jr,, Dr. Charles L. Downs, Stephen D, Edwards, and Granger Ricks.

STUDENT CENTER INSPECTION SET FOR MONDAY

Dr, Harry Downs has announced that final inspection of the Student
Center will be held Monday, Oct. 20, The building will be occupied on
Oct, 27. Dr. Downs stated that library books are being delivered today.

CLAYTON JUNIOR COLLEGE PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

Bob Winn, Director of Cormmunity Services, will address members of the
South Fulton Kiwanis Club at Palmetto at 7 p.n. Tuesday, Oct. 21,

Mise Dennie Kelley, Instructor of Physical Education, is attending a
conference on Professional Preparation in Health, Physical Education and
Recreation ~ development of undergraduate curriculum in Athens, Ga. today
and Saturday.




Monday, Oct, 20

6:00 p.m.

7:00 p.m.

Tuesday, Oct, 21

7:00 p.m.

Wednesday, Oct., 22

Thursday, Oct. 23

£:30 p.n,

7:00 p.m,

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Final ingpection of the Student Center.

"A Seminar in Effectiveness for First=Line
Management.' Adult Continuing Education dourse
begins.

"Beginning German, Conversational.'" Adult Con-
tinuing Education course begins,

"Basic Interior Design for the Home." Adult Con-
tinuing Education fourse begins.

"Health Aid Until the Doctor Comes.' Adult Con~
tinuing Education course begins.

""Reading Improvement.' Adult Continuing Education
course begins,

"Great Literature Discussion Series'". Adult Con-
tinuing Education éourse begins,

"Principles of Personal Investment', Adult Con-
tinuing Education course begins.

"Bagic Art Instruction for Children.'" Continuing
Education course begins,

"Basic Art Instruction for Adults." Continuing
Education course begins.

"Beginning Typing." Continuing Education course
beginsg,

"Beginning Shorthand." Adult Continuing Education
course begins,
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11 REGENTS' SCHOLARSHIPS AWARDED

The Board of Regents has granted approval for awarding eleven Re-
gents' Scholarships at Clayton Junior College. The scholarships were
established for the purpose of assisting students of superior ability
who need financial aid in order to attend college. The scholarship pro~
gram is administered by the institutions of the University System of
Georgia in accordance with policies established by the Board of Regents.

Recipients are: Lynn Allison, Dianne Anderson, Charles Babb, Ken
Coulter, Wanda George, Jeri Harden, Rex Smith, Kathleen Thatcher, Pa-
tricia Williams, Patricia Woodward and Phyllis Youngblood. Under Board
of Regents policy, the recipients are expected, upon completion of their
programs of study, to reside in the state of Georgia and to engage in
work for which they were prepared through scholarship aid for a period
of one year for each $1,000 of scholarship aid received.

RECEPTION TO HONOR STUDENTS SUNDAY

Dr. and Mrs. Harxy S. Downs will welcome the student body of Clay-
ton Junior College at a reception Sunday (Oct. 26) from 3 to 5 p.m. at
the Student Center. This will be the first function to be held in the
newly opened building,

Forming the receiving line with President and Mrs. Downs will be:
Dr. and Mrs. Leonard R, Daniel, Mr. and Mrs, Stanley Jones, and Mr. and
Mrs. James Robertson, Invitations have been extended to all the faculty.

135 REGISTER FOR CONTINUING EDUCATION SHORT COURSES

Bob Winn, Director of Cormunity Services, has announced that 135
persons registered for ten continuing education short courses during the
past week, Courses being offered are: Art Instruction for Children
and Adults, Basic Interior Design, Recading Improvement, Beginning
German, Management Seminar, Beginning Typing, Shorthand, and Personal
Investing.

PRESIDENT TO VISIT COLLEGES

President Downs has planned vigits to two units of the University
System next week., On October 27, he will visit Georgla Southern
College, Statesboro, Georgia, and on October 31, he will attend a work-
shop at Valdosta (Ga,) State College.




P

i President Downs has requested that all scheduled meetings and

FACULTY ACTIVITIES

Fredric Plachy, Assistant Professor of Mathematics, will attend
a neeting of the Georgia Council of Teachers of Mathematics November
14-15 at Rock Eagle, Georgia.

Attending the October 17~18 annual meeting of the Georgia Asso=
ciation of Junior Colleges were: Dr. Vera Zalkow, lMiss Rebecca Halyard
Mr. Brooke Pridmore, Dr. James Doig, Dr, William Green, Mr. Pedro
Morales, Dr. Charles Downs, Mr. Stephen Edwards, Mr. Granger Ricks,

Mr. Julian Bolton, President Downs, Dean Daniel, and Mr. Stanley Jones.

Miss Nancy Cross, Director of Admissions, will represent Clayton
Junior College at a College Night program slated for Tuesday, Oct.28,
at Griffin High School. High schools attending the program will be:
Fairmont, East Coweta, Fayette County, Fayette C.T.S., Milner, Booker,
Gordon Military, Jackson, Henderson, Henry County, West Side and Pike
County.

FACULTY INVESTMENT CLUB TO BE FORMED

A Faculty Investment Club will be established on campus. John
Ernst, Assistant Professor of Business Administration, wants to deter=’
mine the amount of faculty interest for formation of the club.,

A small amount of money is required to join the club which will
have as its main purpose informing members of the workings of the stock
market, Faculty members are requested to contact Mr., Ernst at ext, 263.

CHE

(- SCHEDULING OF MEETINGS AND ACTIVITIES

e T

—

activities be cleared in advance with the Dean of Students in order to
avoid conflicts in space usage and to alert security guards and main-
tenance personnel to have facilities ready for use.

P i

The newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to the
faculty at Clayton Junior College. The newsletter is published weekly
by the Department of Public Information. Issue date is Friday and
material must be submitted by the Wednesday noon preceding publication,
You are invited to submit news. All information should be in writing.
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LIBRARY OPENS AND SCHEDULE OF HOURS IS RELEASED

The library is open, Although every facility of the library is not
operational at this time, the faculty is advised that there will be
approximately 6,000 volumes housed in the library. A schedule of hours
for next week has been released. The hours are

Monday
Tuesday
Wednesday
Thursday
Friday
Saturday
Sunday

= O 000

Library patrons will have to use the

a.m,
a.m.,
a.m.
a.m,
a.n.
a.nm,

Syl

side

as follows:

until 9
until ©
until 5
until 9
until 5
until n
until 4 p.m.

entrance to the building

until the patio is completed in front of the building. The front en-
trance will be accessible at the end of the coming week.

NOVEMBER 19 SET ASIDE FOR STUDENT ADVISEMENT

Dean Leonard Daniel has announced that there will be no classes on
Wednesday, November 19, since the day has been designated for student
advisement. Dr. Daniel stated that the faculty will receive lists of
their advisees during the coming week. The Winter Quarter schedule will
be available during the coming week, Detailed Area IV curricular
.patterns will be available prior to November 19, according to Dean Daniel.

CLASSRCOM SMOKING REGULATION IS CLARIFIED

At NO time is there to be smoking in classrooms according to
Dean Dzniel, Smoking is pecrmitted in the hallways of the Classroom

Building where ashtrays are provided.

INFORMATION DIRECTORY TO BE ESTABLISHED BY COMPTROLLER

Faculty members will be asked within the next three weeks to com=
plete an information form which will be maintained confidentially., It
will contain individual faculty members' class schedules and emergency
telephone numbers. Mr, Jim Robertson, Cemptroller, states that this
information will be maintained by the switchboard operator who will have
sufficient information regarding your whereabouts should an emergency
occur. Your office telephone extension and room number will be included

with the information,




HEALTH SERVICES OUTLINED

In cases of emergency ox illness, two health rooms with cots have
been set up in the Administration Building. When an emergency oxr ill-
ness occurs, faculty members are advised to direct and/or assist the
person to one of these rooms. If the person is not ambulatory, faculty
members are requested to notify the Dean of Students office.

OFFICE KEYS TO BE DISTRIBUTED

Mr. Jim Robertson, Compirollei, has announced that a key system
will be established within the next two weeks. When this is completed,
office keys will be distributed to faculty members.

REMEMBER UNITED APPEAL

The Dean of Students requests that faculty members who have not
done so, turn in pledge cards or contributions for the United Appeal to
his office. These should be placed in an envelope, and marked confi-
dential,

FACULTY ACTIVITIES

Attending the lovember 7 - 8 meetingz in Atlanta of the South
Atlantic Modern Language Association will be: Dr. Lucretia Morgan,
llrs. Lash L. VWoodcock, iirs, Bonnie Hartwig, and lrs. Sara E. Via,

President Harry S. Downs is addressing a counselor's workshop
today at Valdosta (Georgia) State College.

Mr, Bob Winn, Director of Community Services, will gpeak at a
community emphasis program at Mt. Zion Baptist Church on November 12,

The newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to the
faculty at Clayton Junior College. The newsletter is published weekly
by the Department of Public Information. Issue date is Friday and
material niust be submitted by the Wednesday preceding publication. You
are invited to submit news. All information should be in writing.
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FACULTY RECEPTION SET FOR SUNDAY

The Clayton County Chamber of Commerce will host a tea Sunday, Nov.
9, from 3 to 5 p.m, at the Student Center.

The Chamber of Commerce has invited leaders in the Atlanta area to
meet faculty members., Visitors will represent education, government and
business. Students will be available to show visitors around the campus.

FACULTY MEETING IS WEDNESDAY

Dean Leonard Daniel has announced that a general faculty meeting will
be held at 3 p.m. ‘Jednesday, November 12, in Room 114 of the Academic
Building.

STUDENT ADVISEMENT SCHEDULED NOVEMBER 19

Student Advisement will be held #Wednesday, November 19, according
to Dean Daniel. There will be no classes during the day.

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING IS OPEN THREE EVENINGS EACH WEEXK

. . President Harry Downs has announced that the Administration Building
and the telephone switchboard are open on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday
evenings until 8:30.

One administrative officer is on duty each of these evenings and is
prepared to handle routine business of all administrative offices and to
make appointments for other administrative officers.

SAT TO BE ADMINISTERED ON CAMPUS

A special administration of the Scholastic Aptitude Test will be
given Wednesday, Nov. 19, by Clayton Junior College for those who plan
to enroll Winter or Spring Quarter, 1970, according to Miss Nancy Cross,
Director of Admissions.

The test will be given from 6 to 10 p.m. in Room 114 of the Academic
Building.
UNITED APPEAL DEADLINE EXTENDED

The United Appeal drive at Clayton Junior College has been extended

to continue for one more week. Faculty who wish to contribute, may
contact Miss Beverly Black, Office of Student Affairs.



FACULTY ACTIVITIES

Miss Nancy Cross, Director of Admissions, attended the November 3
meeting of the Fourth District Georgia Education Association at Dekalb
Junior College.

Dean of Students Stanley Jones will attend the November 10-12 meet-
ing of the Southern College Personnel Association at Charlotte, N.C.
He will speak on the beginning of the organization which he helped found
in 1949.

Bob Uinn, Director of Community Services, will speak to PTA members
at Ash Street Elementary School in Forest Park on Tuesday, Nov. 18.

Mrs. Frances F. Bowen, Assistant Professor of Business Education,
will attend the November 26-29 meeting of the Southern Business Educa-
tion Association in Richmond, Va.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Saturday, Nov. 8

3 p.m. Faculty Cook-out, The Winn Farm at Stockbridge.

Sunday, Nov. 9

3 to 5 p.m. Faculty Reception. Student Center.

Tuesday, Nov., 11

Daylong Monthly meeting of Board of Regents. West
Georgia College, Carrollton. Continues through
tomorrow.

YJednesday, Nov. 12

3 p.m. Faculty meeting. Room 114. Academic Bldg.

Friday, Nov. 14

Deadline for UNITED APPEAL contribution.

The newsletter 1s designed to contain information of interest to the faculty
at Clayton Junior College. The newsletter is published weekly by the
Department of Public Information. Issue date is Friday and material

must be submitted by the Wednesday preceding publication, You are in-

vited to submit news. All information should be in writing.
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STUDENT ADVISEMENT IS WEDNESDAY

Wednesday, November 19, is student advisement day. No classes will
be held. Every Clayton Junior College student who expects to enroll for
Winter Quarter classes is required to schedule a conference with his or
her faculty advisor on this day. Faculty members will give students a
tentative schedule form for Winter Quarter classes,

SCHOLASTIC APTITUDE TEST WILL BE GIVEN WEDNESDAY EVENING

A special administration of the Scholastic Aptitude Test will be
given by Clayton Junior College at 6 p.m. Wednesday for those who plan to
enroll Winter or Spring Quarter, 1970. The test location will be Room 114
of the Academic Building.

NEW COLLEGE COUNSELOR BEGINS WORK MONDAY

Mrs. Lucy Champion will report for work lMonday as the new counselor
for Clayton Junior College. Mrs. Champion will replace Miss Samra Hicks
as counselor. A graduate of Samford University, Birmingham, Alabama,
-Mrs. Champion reccived a Master's degree in Guidance and Counseling from
Auburn University. This past summer, Mrs. Champion was a counselor in
the Student Center at Auburn, She comes to the college from Clayton
Junior High School where she has been a counselor.

HOT MEALS WILL BE SERVED MONDAY IN CAFETERIA

Mr., Jim Robertson, Comptroller, has announced that beginning Monday,
hot meals will be served at lunch time in the Student Center cafeteria.

SURVEY OF COLLEGE ACHIEVEMENT TO BE OFFERED AGAIN

Dr., Leonard Daniel has announced that the Survey of College Achieve~
ment Test will be administered three times on Wednesday for students who
failed to take the test previously this quarter. The test will be given
three times Wednesday in Room 122 of the Academic Building - at 9 a.m.,

2 p.m., and 6 p.m,



ACTIVITIES

President Harry S. Downs will attend the inauguration of Georgia
Tech's eighth president, Dr. Arthur G. Hansen, on the morning of Thursday,
November 20, at Alexander Memorial Coliseum on the Georgia Tech campus.

Dr. Leonard R, Daniel will participate in a seminar at the winter
conference of the Georgia State Teachers Association, November 21-22,

in Macon, Georgia. Dr. Daniel will speak on "Pre~Service Teacher Prepara-
tion'".

Dr. Betty M. Woodward, Associate Professor of Biology will attend
the Southeastern Branch of the American Society for Microbiology meeting
November 21-22 in Jacksonville, Florida. Dr. Woodward will present a
paper entitled "Suitability of Cultured Chick Embryo Brain Cell Monolayers
for Virus Isolation and Characterization.

Dean of Students Stanley Jones will speak to the Men's Fellowship
group of St., Andrews United Methodist Church at 7:30 p.m,, Saturday,
November 15,

Woody Norman, Instructor of Physical Education, attended the
November 12-~13 meeting of the Academic Committec on Health and Physical
Education of the University System Advisory Committee in Atlanta.

Dr. Jim Doig, Associate Professor of Philosophy, and Miss Nancy
Cross, Director of Admissions, attended the November 13 faculty improve=
ment conference at Dekalb Junior college., Stated Objectives of Courses
at the Junior College level was the conference topic., Speaker was
Dr. John Roueshe, Director of the Junior College Division, Regiodnal
Education Laboratories of the Carolinas and Virginia.

Comptroller, Jim Robertson attended an accident control program
November 13, at Macon Junior College.

PRESIDENT IS NOMINATED FOR BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEMBERSHIP AT CHAMBER OF
COMMERCE

President Harry S. Downs has been nominated to serve on the Clayton
County Chamber of Commerce's Board of Directors beginning January, 1970.
The nominees will be presented to the membership of the Chamber of
Commerce at the annual meeting Monday, November 17, at the Officers'

Club of the Atlanta Army Depot.

CIVIC CLUB TO MEET ON CAMPUS

Members of the Morrow Junior Woman's Club will hold their regular
meeting on Wednesday evening, November 19, at the Student Center on
campus. President Downs stated that other area civic groups will be
invited to meet on the campus,



Monday, Hovember 17

Noon

Tuesday, November 18

8:15 p.m,

Wednesday, November 19

9 a,m., 2 p.m,, and 6 p,.m.

Daylong

6 p.m,

7430 pams

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Hot lunches served in cafeteria,
Student Center

Open to Public: Recital by Raymond J.
Martin, organist and professor of
music. Presger Hall, Agnes Scott College.

Survey of College Achievement test
administration. Room 122, Academic
Building.

Student Advisement,

SAT administration. Room 114, Academic
Building.

Morrow Junior Woman's Club meeting.
Student Center,

The newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to the
faculty of Clayton Junior College. The newsletter is published weekly
by the Department of Public Information. Issue date is Friday, and
material must be submitted by the Wednesday preceding publication. You

are invited to submit news.

All information should be in writing,






OFFICE KEYS AVAILARLE WEDNESDAY

Comptroller Jim Robertson Lias announced that keys to faculty offices
will be distributed Wednesday.

ACTIVITIES

Mrs, Lucy Champion, Counselor, and Miss lNancy Cross, Director of Ad-
missions, are attending the 5eorgia Association of School Counselors
meeting today in Savannah. The meeting at the DeSoto Hilton Hotel began
yesterday.

Dr. Leonard R. Danicl, Dean of the College, is attending the meeting
of the Georgia Science Teachers Association today and tomorrow in Macon,
Ga. He will speak to the group on “Pre-Service Teacher Preparation.’

Dr. Vera Zalkow, Dr. Jim Doig, and Dr. Charles Downs visited North
Clayton High School this past Tuesday. The departmental chairmen talked
with the school’'s principal and department chairmen and discussed the
college's relationship to aree high schools.

Mr, Peter Schinkel, Instructor of History, and Dr, James Starbuck,
Assistant Professor of History, attended the recent conference of Georgia
Historians at the state Archives Building in Atlanta.

NEXT NEWSLETTER ON DECEMBER 1

Due to the fact that the college will be closed for Thanksgiving
holidays, the next issuc of the newsletter will be released Monday,
December 1,

The newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to the
faculty of Clayton Junior College. The newsletter is published weekly
by the Department of Public Information., Issue date is Friday and,
material must be submitted by the Wednesday preceding publication. You
are invited to submit news, All information should be in writing.
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COLLEGE RECEIVES MEMBERSHIP IN AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF JUNIOR COLLEGES

Clayton Junior College has been granted £full institutional member=
ship in the American Association of Junior Colleges by formal action
of the Board of Directors at its November 16 meeting.

Edmund J. Gleazer, Jr,, Executive Director of the AAJC, informed
President Harry S. Downs of the action. Headquarters  of the organi=-
zation are in Washington, D.C.

With membership, the college is entitled to define its status of
affiliation with the organization as an institutional member in all
catalogs and other related publications of the college.

FINAL EXAM SCHEDULE MUST BE FOLLOWED

The Final Examination Schedule has been distributed to all faculty
and is posted significantly throughout the campus.

Dr. Leonard Daniel has announced that every.faculty member is ex-
pected to require and administer a final examination at the time sched=-
uled. Under no circumstances, according to Dr. Daniel, is the time
to be changed, Grade cards and class rolls will be distributed during
the coming week,

FACULTY REMINDED OF ADVISEMENT RESPOMSIBILITIES

No student will be admitted to registration on January 5 without
a Tentative Schedule Form signed by a faculty advisor.

"Some faculty are under the mistaken impression that students can-
not be advised who missed the Advisement Day schedule,' stated Dr.
Leonard Daniel. "All students who register must see an advisor either
on Registration Day or earlier. Particularly, students attending
evening classes should be given opportunity to see the assigned advisor
or substitute. Day students may legitimately be chided for missing the
Advisement Day, but the faculty work load may be lightened for Regis~
tration Day by arranging to see the student prior to this time,”

WEST GEORGIA COLLEGE TO OFFER GRADUATE COURSES HERE

Graduate courses in education will be offered by West Georgia Col=

lege on the Clayton Junior College campus during Winter Quarter. Courses
XA cmmantl af Mivaaidiara. R TEl et o e I N eVl Riaalmpil I Vet 22 o o



REGISTRATION TIMES TO BE ASSIGNED BY LOTTERY

Dean Leonard Daniel has announced that students will be assigned
registration times for Winter Quarter in a random manner according to
their alphabetical listing, through a lottery slated for noon Wednesday;
Dec, 10, near the cafeteria in the Student Center.

Letters of the alphabet will be placed in capsules, and student,
faculty and administration representatives will conduct the drawing of
the capsules from a bowl.

STUDEWTS SLATE DAINCE AND CONSTITUTLION VOTE

A Christmas Dance will be held from 8 p.m. to midnight Saturday,
Dec. 13, in the cafeteria, During the evening, students will have an
opportunity to vote on the school constitution. In addition, a Miss,
Mrs. and Mr., Clayton Junior College will be announced. Dean of Stu~
dents Stanley S. Jones states that faculty are invited to attend.

COMMUNITY CHORUS TO BE FORMED JAM. 19

As part of its community services program, Clayton Junior College
is beginning a Community Chorus on Jan. 19. Paul W. Wiens, Instructor
of Music, has extended an invitation to all residents of the community
who are able to commute to the college for rehearsals., The chorus,
according to Mr. Wiens, will provide an opportunity for singers from
the college and the }Jocal community to participate in a distinctive
rusical experience.

SAT SCHEDULED FOR DEC. 16 ON CAMPUS
The Scholastic Aptitude Test will be administered at 6 p.m.

Tuesday, Dec. 16, in Room 114 of the Academic Building for those per-
song who plan to enroll Winter or Spring Quarter, 1970,

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Wednesday, Dec. 10
Noon Lottery for determining registration
times. Outside Cafeteria.

Thursday, Dec. 11-16
Final Exams.

Saturday, Dec. 13
S p.m, = midnight Christmas Dance. Cafeteria.
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COLLEGE REPRESENTATIVES PLAN VISITS HERE

President Harry S. Downs will host visits by two college repre-
sentatives during the coming week.

On Wednesday, December 17, Dr. I, V. Ahnell, Assistant Coordinator
of Student Teaching and Coordinator of the Uork-Study Program for
Elementary Tcachers at the University of Georgia, will visit the college
during the afternoon and discuss teacher education programs.

Dr, Rhodes Haverty, Dean of the School of Allied Health Sciences
at Georgia State University, will visit with President Dowms on Thursday,
December 18, when he will be talking about allied health education pro-
grams,

FAYEITE COUNTY HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS COME TO CAMPUS

Eleven senior students at Fayette County High School were accome~
panied to the college last Friday by their principal, Mr. Merlin O, Powers,
and Mr. James Wright, Assistant Principal.

The students toured the campus, visited classrooms, ate lunch, and
were addressed by Dr. Leonard Daniel, Dean of the College, and
Miss Nancy Cross, Director of \dmissions. All eleven visitors applied
for the Freshman Scholars Program for Winter Quarter.

PAYROLL CHECKS TO BE ISSUED DECEMBER 19

All faculty will receive their payroll checks in the usual manner
on Friday, December 19.
SAT TO BE GIVEN TUESDAY

The Scholastic Aptitude Test will be administered at 6 p.m. Tuesday,

December 16, in Room 114 of the Academic Building for those persons
who plan to enroll Winter or Spring Quarter, 1970.



Page Two -~ THE NEWSLETTER

ACTIVITIES

Miss Nanqy Cross, Director of Admissions, and Mr. Robert E. Winn,
Director of Community Services, were guests of the Educational Train-
ing Unit of the Army Depot today from 1l a.m. until 1 p.m. Mr, Hugh Gill,
Educational Officer, extended the invitation for the college represent=
atives to distribute materials at the Depot.

Dean of Students, Stanley Jones and Mr. Robert Winn, Director of
Cormunity Services, will speak at 11:30 a.m. Wanesday, at North Clayton
High School. They will address the Future Businecss Leaders of America

chapter at school.

WORKSHOP ON CARDIOPULMONARY RESUSCITATION SET HERE ON JAN. 7

The Clayton County Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation Committee, in
cooperation with the Georgia Heart Association, will present a work=
shop on the subject at 8:30 a,m., January 7, in the physical education
building. Mr. Terry Vacalis, Instructor of Physical Education, will
conduct the workshop. The course is intended to teach instructors in
cardiopulmonary resuscitation. :

OFFICIAL COLLEGE HOLIDAYS GIVEN

Official holidays for Clayton Junior College rcmaining in 1969 are:
December 24, 25 and 26 and January 1, 1970,

The newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to
the faculty at Clayton Junior College. The newsletter is publighed
weekly by the Department of Public Information. Issue date is Friday
and material must be submitted by the Wednesday preceding publica-
tion. You arc invited to submit news. All information should be in
writing.
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ENROLLMENT INCREASES CVER FALL QUARTER

The count of students enrolled for winter quarter classes at
Clayton Junioxr College stands at 966 as of today, according to
Dr. Leonard Daniel, Dean of the College. Dr. Daniel e: plalqed the

official enrollment is the count of students enrolled at the end of the
schedule change period (January 12).

A few students arc yet expected to enroll - some having completed
all procedures except payment of fees, £ few students may drop from
school by the deadline. Dean Daniel pointed out that the current count

represents a 2.5 percent increase over the fall quarter enrollment of
942,

$10,000 GIFT MADE TO COLLEGE

A $10,000 grant from the John Word West Educational Foundation
has been made to Clayton Junior College for the purpese of providing
student loans.

Dr, Harry S, Downs, colleze president, accepted the gift from
MMr, Hugh Dickson, President of the Board of Directors of the foundation.
The funds will be utilized for emergency lecans, matching loan funds
available through the Hational Defense Education Act, and in other
ways.to match loan funds made available or to provide direct student
loans,

The foundation was established in 1958 by the late Colonel John
Word VWest, a native Clayton Countian. Colonel West served as President
of Horth Georgia College and taught mathematics at Georgia Military
Academy for 32 years,

DISTRIBUTION OF CLASS ROLLS IS TODAY

Initial cless rolls are expected to be dlsb11buted to faculty
this afternoon, according to an announcement from Dean Daniel. With
improved procedures this quarter, these rolls should represent the
listing of students who picked up a class card for the given class,
paid fees, and turned in these cards foxr processing.

STUDENTS WHO DID NOT COMPLETE THESE PROCEDURES ARE NOT ENROLLED,

Dr. Daniel requested faculty upon receipt of the rolls, to compare
the listing with your class attendance and veport any students not
attending, Any students not on the roll should have received a Drop-
Add Form (signed by Dr. Daniel, Miss Brisendine, or Mrs, Hall); other-
wise they should not be attending class, If there is any question,
have the student rveport to the Cffice of the Dean.




GO EASY ON THE ADVICE'!!

The Selective Service situation is extremcly complicated, especially
with recent chenges which are not yet clear even to local boards.

Dean Daniel has issued the following statement regarding the Selective
Service situation:

e are receiving complaints from some boards that persons on our
campus are giving erroneous information to students. The one office
that is responsible for certifying the status of students is is the Office
of Admissions and Recoxrds. This officé is undoubtedly more knowledge-
able of the situation than anyone else on campus, Except for rather
routine matters, their basic advice to students is to check with
their local draft board.

“All of us want to be helpful to students, but some of the advice
that some students are quotinz from 'someone' on our campus is likely
to get them drafted instead of deferred."

DEADLINE FOR SCHEDULE CHANGES IS MONDAY EVENING

The deadline for schedule changes is 8:30 p.m. Monday, January 12,
Dean Daniel requests that if it is convenient, remind students of this
deadline., However, with only & few exceptions, classes are at capacity,
and only changes necessary to remove conflicts are possible. (Students
may still officially drop a course past this date, but a W grade will be
recorded, if dropped prior to February 6. Courses dropped prior to
schedule chance deadline do not appear on the final transcript.)

STUDENT TEACHERS TO VISIT CAMPUS FRIDAY

Thirty-two Clayton County student teachers have been invited to
vigit the college campus on Friday, Jan. 16, The visit and tour of
the campus is part of an orientation program for the student teachers
who represent many colleges in the state.

The student teachers will be greeted by President Downs, Dean
Daniel and Dean Jones. They will be gziven a brlef tour of the campus
and, afterwards will have lunch in the cafeteria,

FIFTEEN ATTEND HEART ASSOCIATION WORKSHOP ON CAMPUS

Fifteen persons attended a Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation Instructor
Training Workshop on Wednesday, January 7, in the Student Center,
1Ixr, Terry Vacalis, Instructor of Physicel Education, conducted the
eight~hour trainins course.

FREE MOVIES SCHEDULED FOR WEDNESDAY

Free movies will be shown beginning at 3:15 p.m. Wednesday in
room B~14 of the Lecture Hall, Faculty and students are invited to
view the films,



19 SHORT COURSES OFFERED WINTER QUARTEZR

The Department of Community Services has scheduled 19 non-credit,
short courses for continuing education during Winter Quarter. Most
clagses begin on Monday, January 19,

Offerings are: Art Instruction for Children and Adults, Beginning
Conversational Spanish, Preparing Expectant Parents for Parenthood,
Community Chorus, Basic Interior Design, Feminique, Historical and
Geographical Background of the Bible, Beginning and Intermediate Typ-
ing and Shorthand, Rapid Reading, Principles and Practices in Real
Estate, Introductory Bookkeeping, Basic Psychology for the Layman, You
and the Stockmarket, New ilath for Parents, Effective Public Speaking,
and Principles of Accounting.

Course descriptions are available from the Community Services
office,

NEWS OF THE FACULTY ANWD STAFF

Mr., Bob Winn, Director of Community Sexrvices, will address the
Forest Park Junior Woman's Club on Thursday (Jan 15) at the organiza~
tion's clubhouse in Forest Park. Ur, Winn will discuss continuing
education at the college.

Mr. George X. lMengert, Instructor of English, is scheduled to
attend the Georgia Theatre Conference on January 29, 30, and 31.

READ ABOUT YOUR COLLEGE

The December issue of The System Summary, publication of the
University System of Georgia, includes a two~paze article on Clayton
Junior College. Entitled, 'Profile: New Junior College,' the article
is informative reading.

Every faculty member should receive a copy of The System Summary.
If you are mot yet on the mailing list, stop by the Office of Public
Information, give your name and mailing address, and you will be added
to the circulation,

The newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to
the faculty at Clayton Junior College. The newsletter is published
weekly by the Department of Public Information. Issue date is Friday
and material must be submitted by the Wednesday preceding publication.
You are invited to submit news. All information should be in writing,
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MUNICIPAL OFFICIALS TO MEET HEREZ WEDNESDAY

Elected officials from the south metropclitan Atlantez area will
neet at 10 a.m. VWednesday on campus to consider the feasibility of con-
ducting a series of meetings for area elected officials. The meetings
would examine challenges facing these officials in the 1570's.

Representatives of city and county governments, the Georgia Munic-
ipal Associaticn, the Atlanta area council of Local Governments, the
Urban Life Center at Georgiz State University and Clayton Junior College

will attend the meeting.

BOARD OF REGENTS ACTIONS LISTED

The Board of Regzents of the University System of Georgia has ap-
proved the appointment of M. Lucian Rogers as Librarian at Clayton
Junior College. Dr. Margaret Newhard was approved for the pesition of
Associate Librarien.

The Regents granted approval of an official seal for Clayton Junior
College. Duplicates of the seal are available from the Office of Public
Information.

PROCEDURE GIVEN FOR STUDENTS DROPPIHG COULSES
Dr. Leonaxd Daniel, Dean of the College, has stated that beginning

this quarter, students wishing to drop courses will first receive per=-
nmission from their advisor.

Course drop request forms should be available in each division
office by Monday, Dr. Daniel added.

FINANCIAL AID TO STUDZINTS EZCEEDED $12,000 FALL QUARTER
According to an announcement from Mrs. Lucy Champion, Financicl

Aid Officer, 85 Clayton Junior College students received more than
$12,000 in financial zid during fall quarter.

Mrs. Cheampion pointed cut that more than 100 students are receiv-
ing financial assistance for educational expenses during winter quarter.
Sources for funds are: college work study, educational opportunity
grants, Hational Defense Student Loan program, Law Educational Enfcrce-
ment Program, Gecrgia Higher Education Schclarship and Loen Program,
Georgia State Teacher Scholarship Programs, Georgia Rehabilitation
Scholarship Programs, Regents' scholarships, and several private scholar-
ships from business, industiy, civic clubs and individuals.



UNIVERSITY COF GEORGIA REPRESENTATIVES TO VISIT JAW. 28

Approximately one dozen faculty members from the University of Geor-
gia will be on the college campus Wednesday, Jan. 23, for the purpose
of meeting with faculty and students. Representatives from the following
schools and offices will arrive on the campus at 11 a.m. : Admissions,
Agriculture, Arts and Sciences, Business Administration, Education, En-
vironmental Design, Forest Rescurces, Journalism, Home Economics, Pharmacy,
Military Science, Aerospace Studies, and the Dean of Student Affairs.

Miss Nancy Cross, Director of Admissions, is coordinating the visit.
Contact her office for additional informaticn.

STUDENT GOVERIMENT CAMPAIGHS BEGIN MONDAY

Dean of Students Stanley Jones has announced that student campaigns
for positions on the student government begin Monday and continue through
Friday. Dean Jones i1s cncouraging the faculty to enccurage students
to vote and participate in the campaigns. Students and faculty may meet
the candidates and question them at noon Wednesday in Room B-15 of the
Lecture Hall or in the same locaticn at 7 p.m. Thursday.

18 FRESHMAN SCHOLARS ENROLL WINTER QUARTER

h

Eighteen Freshman Scholars are enrolled for winter quarter. The
students are high school scniors from Clayton and Fayette Counties who
are enrolled for college credit.

Thirteen of the students were enrolled £all quarter. Of the five
new Freshman Scholars, three are from Fzyetteville High School. The
remnaining fifteen students represent Jonesboro Senior High Schocl, Worth
Clayton High School and Forest Park Senior High School.

NEWS OF THE FACULTY AND STAFF

fiss Nancy Cross, Director of Admissions, will address members of
the Library Club at Jonesboro Senior High School at §:45 a.m. Tuesday.
Miss Cross will speak to the students on entrance requirements, applica-
tion procedures, and gencral information about the college.

W. C. llorman, Jr., Coordinator of Physical Education, visited
MMacon Junior College this past week o attend the meeting of the Advisory
Committee for Physical Education.

The newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to
the faculty at Clayton Junior College. The newsletter is published
weelly by the Department of Public Information. Issue date is Friday
and material must be submitted by the Wednesday preceding publication.
You are invited to submit news. All information should be in writing.
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101 STUDENTS NAMED TO DEAN'S LIST FOR FALL QUARTER

Dr. Leonard R. Daniel, Dean of the College, released this week the
Dean's List for Fall Quarter 1969. The names of 101 students were
included on the list; 51 females and 50 males. Students attaining a

3.3 average or higher are named to the Dean's List for that particular
quarter.

18 FRESHMAN SCHOLARS ENROLL FOR WINTER QUARTER

Eighteen top twelfth grade students from nigh schools in Clayton
and Fayette Counties have enrolled as Freshman Sgholars for Winter
Quarter. The program, devised by Dean Leonard Daniel, recognizes that
bright twelfth grade students with less than a full load required for
graduation may become college freshmzn and receive credit for the
college work they complete successfully.

During Fall Quarter, only Clayton County high school students were
enrolled in the program., This quarter, three students from Fayetteville
High School have been admitted as Freshman Scholars.

CANDIDATES FOR STUDENT GOVERNMENT POST ANNOUNCED

This week, Dean of Students, Stanley S. Jones, has announced the
candidates for student government positions. They are: Butch Phillips
and James Sellers for the office of President; Jerry Jones, Pam Burton
and Marilyn Kidd for the office of Vice-President; Buddy Bowles, Robbie
‘Robinson and Phil Sams for the office of Chairman of the Senate; Ramona
Cabrel for the office of Secretary; and Mary Ann Cantrell, Peggy Hawley
and Mary Nell Thomaston for the office of Treasurer.

REGENTS ANNOUNCE STUDY ABROAD PROGRAMS

A limited number of brochures are available from the Office of
Public Information on the University System of Georgia Study Abroad Pro-
grams. The programs are sponsored by the Regents for the benefit of all
institutions of the University System.

There are summer and academic year programs available in France,
Germany, Spain, and Italy. The brochure explains the programs fully.



FACULTY~STAFF COMPUTER SEMINAR BEGINS MONDAY

Dr. Leonard R. Daniel, Dean of the College, will instruct a faculty-
staff seminar on computer fundamentals beginning at 3 p.m. Monday in
Room C-55 of the Academic Building (?). The course will continue for
approximately four additional weeks on lMondays. Lectures will end at
9. D 0%

The college has access, on campus, to the IBM 360/65 at the
University of Georgia, via a typewriter terminal end a leased telephone
line. The terminal is in the library and available to the students,
faculty and staff at all hours when the library is open.

The seminar will, during its first session, give directions for
using the terminal, and begin to discuss compuier languages which are
available for the tevminal. The seminar will be non-mathematical in
nature, and is designed for persons without any prior experience in the
computer field,

COMMUNITY SERVICES OFFICE TO COCRDINATE VISITS BY OFF-CAMPUS GROUPS
Dr. Harry S. Dowmns, President, has directed that Mgz. Bob Winn,

Director of Community Services, will coordinate and manage the scheduling
and meking necessary arrangements for visiting groups to the campus.

When you have a group of persons visiting the campus at your invi-
tation, telephone Mr. Winn's office, extension 214, and he will schedule
the use of facilities with appropriate persons, ensure that equipment and
materials needed by the group are provided, arrange refreshment hours
when necessary, and inform officers of the college.

Mr, Winn requests that if you are having a group come to the
campus, to either telephone him or send a memorandum. Mr. Winn will work
with you in getting all of the services you reguire foxr guests on campus.

PEGPLE AND PLACES

Dr. Leonard Daniel, Dr. Charles Downs, and Dr. Jim Doig, attended
the Fourth Aonnual College Placement Day at the University of Georgia
on Thursday, January 22. During this time, Dean Daniel reports that
over 25 prospects for 1970-71 faculty vacancies were interviewed,

President Harry S, Downs attended the Januavy 7 meeting of the

University System Committee on Dental Hygiene in Macon. On January 8,
he attended the meeting of the University Sysiem Committee on Transfer
of Credit at the Board of Regents office. On January 12, President
Downs met with officials of the School of Dentistyy at . the Modical
College of Georgia in Augusta.

Mr. Alvin Wallace, Groundskaepe: at the college, attended a short
course for nurserymen at the University of Georgia on January 15 - 16.



UNIVERSITY OF GEORGIA REPRESENTATIVES TO VISIT WEDNESDAY

om the University of Georgia

About one dozen faculty members fr
will be on campus at 11 a.m. Wednesday for the purpose of meeting with
faculty and students. Representatives from the follow'. 3 schools and

offices will be located in the Lecture Hall: Admissions, Agriculture,
Arts and Sciences, Business Administration, Education, Environmental
Design, Forest Resources, Journalism, Home Economics, Pharmacy,
Military Science, Aerospace Studies and the Dean of Student Affairs.

Miss WNancy Cross, Director of Admissions, is coordinating the
siE.
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FINAL ENROLLMENT FOR WINTER QUARTER IS %62

The final count of students enrolled for winter quarter is 962. Fall
quarter enrollment was 942. Of the total enrollment, 861 students are
classified as freshmen, There are 89 sophomores enrolled, eight transient
students and four students are listed in other categories, Male students
account for 648 of the total student body.

New students accounted for 255 of the total enrollment. A breakdown
on new students is: 93, beginning freshmen; 114, transfer freshmen; 33,
transfer sophomores; 12, transients; and 3 in other categories. Forty=-

five new students were accepted into the developmental program.

Clayton County, as in fall quarter, contributed the largest amount of
students; followed closely by Fulton County. Spalding County provided the
third largest group of students, followed by Henry and Fayette Counties.

PEOPLE AND PLACES

President Harry S, Downs is in New York City today attending a meeting
of the College Entrance Examination Board.

Mr. Bob Winn, Director of Community Services, spoke to members of the
Sylvan High School Parent-Teachers' Association on Wednesday, January 27.

Pedro R. Morales, Instructor of Spanish, attended the conference on

,EQE?ign Language Methodology at the University of Georgia this past weekend,

Brooke M. Pridmore, Instructor of Physics, will visit the Physics
Department at West Georgia College for consultation on freshman sequence
and labs,

Dr, Alex Lacy, Dean of the School of General Studies and Head of the
Urban Life Center and tne Urban Life Observatory, Georgia State University,
visited President Downs on campus this past Wednesday.

President Harry Downs, Dzan Leonard Daniel, and lrs. Ann Sprague,
Director of Hursing, will attend the February 3-5 conference on Health
Professions Education at the University of Georgia's Center for Coatinuing
Education. The conference is sponsored by the University System, and is
attended by educators from throughout the country.

President Harxry Downs, Dean Leonard Daniel, and Comptroller Jim
Robertson attended the quarterly meeting of the University System of
Georgia's Advisory Council this past Tuesday. Representatives of every
University System unit attend the council and advise the Chancellor of
their deliberations.
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SEMINAR FOR ADULTS ON THE SAT IS TUESDAY

As part of its continuing education program, the college will offer
a two~hour seminar for adults at 7 p.m. Tuesday in Room B-15 of the Lec~
ture Hall, The College Entrance Examination Board Scholastic Aptitude
Test (SAT) will be discussed and explained for adults in the community
who wish to take college courses for credit.

Dr. Leonard Daniel, Dean of the College, will coordinate the seminar.
Some of the faculty will be on hand to answer questions about the exami-
nation,

FACULTY MEETING SCHEDULED FOR NOON WEDNESDAY

The quarterly faculty meeting of the college will be held at noon
Wednesday in Room B-1l, The meeting will be limited to 50 minutes, ac-
cording to Dean Leonard Daniel, The tentative agenda is: advisement
for spring quarter; budget prospects for 1970~71; summer quarter pro=-
jections; bookstore and food service operations; and evaluation of the
faculty,

CHESS CLUB TO BE FORMED - ARE YOU INTERESTED???

For faculty interested in joining a chess club, the opportunity to
do so is available. The club's membership is open to all students, faculty
and staff who can play chess. Anyone interested in joining, may sign
up in the Humenities Division office. Mrs. Gwyn Powell, division secre-
tary, will list your name and you will be informed of the organizational
meeting.

For further information on the club, contact Mr. Robert Bridges,
761-1070, oxr Mr, Paul Wiens, Instructor of Music.

DINING HALL MANAGER IS NAMED

Mr. Hayden E. Mason has been named Manager of the college's dining
hall, Mr., Mason comes to the college after extensive food service ex~
perience in industry. According to Mr. Jim Robertson, Comptroller, a
larger variety of sandwiches and a luncheon special will be added to
the dining hall's menu in the near future.



FACULTY EVENT PLANNED IN CONJUNCTION WITH STUDENT DANCE

Another faculty and spouse (or date) get~together is planned for
the evening of Saturday, Feb. 1l4. Beginning at 8 p.m. in the pool
room of the Student Center, bridge, canasta, rummy and solitaire will
be played. Mrs. Stanley Jones will contact faculty members regarding
the event.

During the evening, the student body will hold a dance in the dining
room of the Student Center. A variety entertaimment show will precede
the dance.

STUDENT ELECTION RESULTS ANNOUNCED

James Sellers, a freshman and graduate of Harper High School in
Atlanta, has been elected president of the Student Govermnment Association
at the college. The slate of officers is: Marilyn Kidd, vice president;
Buddy Bowles, Chairman of the Senate; Ramona Cabrel, Secretary; and
Mary Nell Thomaston, Treasurer.

COLLEGE TO PARTICIPATE IN INTERCOLLEGIATE EVENT

Four student teams from Clayton Junier .College will compete with
teams from Dekalb Junior College in the Intercollegiate Shrove Tuesday
Competition at 4 p.m. Tuesday, Feb., 10. The event is a pancake eating
contest, dating from the 1l4th century English event, Participating
colleges, other than Clayton and Dekalb, are: Georgia State University,
the University of Georgia, Kennesaw Junior College, Ogletherpe University,
Atlanta Baptist College, and Emory University. Location of the Clayton~
Dekalb match is the International House of Pancakes, North Druid Hills
Road, Atlanta.

PEOPLE AND PLACES

Mr, Bob Winn, Director of Community Services, is attending the
February 4~8 winter board meeting of the Southern Industrial Relations
Conference in Lakeland, Fla. &@Mr, Winn is executive secretary of the or=-
ganization.

Miss Nancy Cross, Director of Admissions, will attend the February
9-~10 meeting of the Georgia Association of Collegiate Registrars and
Admissions Officers at Jekyll Island, Ga.




CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Monday, Feb. 9

3 to 5 p.m. Seminar on Computer Fundamentals for faculty and staff,
Room C~55. Dr. Leonard Daniel lecturing,

Tuesday, Feb, 10

7 until 9 p.m. Seminar for adults on the SAT. Room B=15

Wednesday, Feb, 11

Noon Quarterly faculty meeting of the college. Room B-1l

The newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to the
faculty at Clayton Junior College, The newsletter is published weekly
by the Department of Public Information., Issue date is Friday and
material must be submitted by the Wednesday preceding publication, You
are invited to submit news. All information should be in writing.
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Saturday, February 14

7:30 p.m,

Monday, February 16

3 until 5 p.n,

CALEIIDAR CF EVENTS

Faculty and staff get~togzgether in lounge
of Student Center.

Final session of Faculty-~Staff Seminar on
Computer Fundamentals, Dr., Leonard Daniel
lecturing. Room C=55.

The newsletter is designed to contain information of interest to the
faculty at Clayton Junior College. The newsletter is published weekly by
the Department of Public Information. Issue date is Friday and material
must be submitted by the Wednesday preceding publication, You are invited
to submit news. All information should be in writing,
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BOOK AUTHORED BY DR, DOIG TO BE PUBLISHED

Dr. James C, Doig, Associate Professor of Philosophy and Acting
Chairman of the Division of Humanities, has been notified by a publishing
firm in Holland that a book he has written will be published by the firm
this year.

The book is entitled "Aquinas on Metaphysics. A historico~doctrinal
study of the Commentary on the Metaphysics." The publishing firm will pro-
duce 1,250 copies of the book which will be 424 pages in length,

According to Dr. Doig, the book was written when he was studying
for his Doctor of Philosophy degree at the University of Louvain, Belgium.
He stated that this will be the first published study of medieval philo=-
sophy.

Dr. Doig's book deals with what Thomas Aquinas was writing between
1269 and 1273. Dr. Doig speculated that the book may be used in specia-
lized graduate courses.

The book will be printed in English and made available to the
academic and scholarly communities in the Western world.

393 ENROLL IN WINTER QUARTER CONTINUING EDUCATION CLASSES
Mr, Bob Winn, Director of Community Services, has announced winter

quarter enrollment for continuing education classes as 395. Fall quarter
---—~enrollment for the classes was 135.

Twenty day and evening courses are being offered this quarter.
Courses with the largest enrollment are: Interior Design, Community
Chorus, Expectant Parenthood, and Rapid Reading.

CLAYTON COUNTY STAR STUDENTS TGO BE HONORED

STAR students and STAR teachers from Jonesboro, Forest Park, and
North Clayton High Schools will be honored by the Clayton County Chember
of Commerce at 7 p.m., Monday, March 2, at the Atlanta Army Depot Officers
Club., During the evening, the STAR student and teacher from Clayton
County will be named.

Guest speaker for the dinner will be Dr, William H. Hall, Assistant
Director of the Georgia Center for Continuing Education,

Faculty interested in attending may obtain a ticket order from
Mrs. Dianne Jordan in the President's Office.



PHYSICAL EDUCATION STAFF OFFERS FITNESS HELP

Mr., Woody Norman, Mr. Terry Vacalis and Miss Dennie Kelly are now
located in the newly completed Physical Education Building on campus.
The building is open from 8 until 5 p.m. weekly.

Faculty are invited to take advantage of the facility and have one
of the Physical Education faculty members develop a program of fitness
through participation in sports., Further information on an individual
program of fitness may be obtained from one of the faculty members.

PEOPLE AND PLACES

Mr. Brooke M. Pridmore, Instructor of Physics, will attend a com-
puter terminal coordinators conference Tuesday in Athens, Georgia.

Mr. Woody MNorman, Instructor of Physical Education, will address
members of the Clayton Highlands Civic Club on Monday, March 2, in
Jonesboro.

Mz, Edison E. Yates, Bookstore Manager, will attend the meeting of
the University System of Georgia Bookstore Managers at Douglas, Georgia,

President Harry S. Downs will speak to members of the Conyers
Rotary Club on Thursday, Feb. 26. Dr. Downs will address the Southern
District meeting of the American Agsociation of Health, Physical ZEduca=
tion and Recreation on Friday, Feb. 27, at Cclumhia, S. C.
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